Steps for Submitting Artwork
for Online Art Gallery…

NOTE:  For privacy and safety reasons, please ensure that students’ names are NOT visible or included within/on the artwork or in any part/label of the digital photo.

TAKING PHOTOS...

1. Take a close-up DIGITAL PHOTO of each student’s artwork (check for clear ‘focus’, good lighting/colour, no shadows and no glare, straight-on angle.)   For 3D works or unusually shaped art, use a large sheet of black or white construction paper as a background.
2. Include each student’s artwork (if all are willing and wish to have their work on the gallery site) so that everyone in your class is included, whenever possible (though it’s understood that absences, etc., may come into play).

FORMATTING PHOTOS...

3. Transfer photos to your laptop in a file you create called…

YEAR & MONTH – SCHOOL & GRADE & TEACHER -- MEDIUM 

(Example:  2010March – RES Gr. 4 Stoddart – Painting)

4. Open “Picture Manager” and “Add” the artwork images to access the pictures.

5. Crop each image as needed (using Picture Manager).  Please do not leave any ‘border’ or ‘matting’ around the artwork; crop to create a clean edge right along the art. 
6. Colour correct each image as needed (using Picture Manager).  Try “Auto-correct” or “Edit Pictures” to adjust the “Brightness” &/or “Contrast”.

7. Rename all of the images…    
YEAR & MONTH - SCHOOL & GRADE & TEACHER - MEDIUM 

(Example:  2010Sept-HES4Stoddart-pastel) 

· Picture Manager can automatically number each image in the class set:   
highlight all of the photos, right click to select “rename”, then refer to side bar at right to type in the new name.
8. Save the images in the file.
SENDING PHOTOS...

9. Copy the file onto your school’s ART GALLERY MEMORY STICK.
(These are kept in a small, plastic bin in your school office)

10. Please send the memory stick in a labelled, inter-school mailing envelope to “Heidi Stoddart at RES” via school mail.

11. I will empty the memory stick and return it to your school office, ready to be re-used and re-loaded with new images. 

Note:  Several class files can be stored on the memory stick together, then forwarded to me all at once.

PLEASE email me if you need help getting the art photographed or saved and ready to submit!

Thank-you,

Heidi Stoddart

Elementary Visual Arts Mentor
(Revised May 2011.)
